

THE ASSEMBLY STATE OF NEW YORK ALBANY

CHAIRMAN
Subcommittee on Trust and Estates

COMMITTEES
Aging
Cities
Health
Insurance
Judiciary
Ways and Means

EDWARD C. BRAUNSTEIN Assemblyman 26TH District Queens County

October 20, 2015

Mr. Patrick J. Foye, Executive Director Port Authority of New York and New Jersey 4 World Trade Center, 150 Greenwich Street New York, NY 10003

Dear Mr. Foye:

I am writing to follow-up on a letter you sent on August 31, 2015 in response to my concerns about lifting the perimeter rule at LaGuardia airport.

In the above-referenced letter, you indicated that the Port Authority was conducting a study to evaluate the impact changes to the perimeter rule would have on the surrounding community. You also stated that "any proposed changes to the perimeter rule would be preceded by consultation with all interested parties in a public and transparent manner, including a public comment period." I appreciate your commitment to having an open process and would like to inform my constituents about how they could voice their concerns moving forward.

Specifically, I am requesting copies of any documents related to the Port Authority's ongoing study of the perimeter rule, to gain a better understanding of what factors the Board of Commissioners will be considering in making its decision. I would also like more specific details regarding the time frame when the PA plans on making a final determination about the perimeter rule and when the public comment period will begin.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. I look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Edward C. Braunstein Member of Assembly